
Church of the Sacred Heart 

Parish Council 

Minutes of June 14th, 2017 

 

1. Members present: Father Shane, Jeanne Kay and Rodney Swanson. 

Others:  David Pricket and Alan Walz. 

Members absent: Sandy Pelant and Mary Jane Dahl.   

2. Meeting began at 6:00 p.m. with a prayer. 

3. Motion made by Jeanne Kay to approve the April 18th, 2017, minutes.   

Seconded by Rodney Swanson.  

Motion passed.                               

4. Meeting led by Father Shane.  

 Updates: 

1.  Parish Directory.  The directory should be ready very soon.  It should be in print. 

2. Tuckpointing fundraising is needed. 

3.  Parking lot bid is $22,000.00. 

4.  St. Gregory will remodel their kitchen in September, October or possibly next summer.  
While remodeling is in progress, they will need to use Sacred Heart's kitchen for any needed 
funeral luncheons. 

5.  CCW Salad Luncheon made a profit of approximately $1,410.00. 

6.  The Bottle Fundraisers for "Options for Women" was a success. 

Old Business: 

1.  New parish council nominees were nominated.  Father Shane will call them and see if they 
are interested. 

 

 

 



New Business:  

1.  Discussion of painting the Sanctuary a pale blue and possible new carpet or tile is being 
considered by the finance council. 

2.  A parish council member was informed that there are supplies/kitchen utensils that have 
been stolen from the kitchen or are missing.  This is a concern.  Jeanne Kay will check at the 
CCW meeting since this has never been a concern at any of the meetings she has attended. 

Other Business 

 1.  Bikers made a donation of $300.00 plus to Sacred Heart when given a safe haven from a 
storm in our church.  The bikers were biking for a fundraising cause. 

2.  Who has keys to the church was discussed. 

3.  Fall Festival changes were discussed.  A parish meeting regarding the festival will follow this 
parish council meeting. 

4.  The church basement doors need new locks and door knobs. 

5.  The Finance Council has completed the 2018 budget.  It will be discussed at the next parish 
council meeting. 

Motion by Rodney Swanson to adjourn.   

Seconded by Jeanne Katy. 

Motion passed. 

Next meeting scheduled July 25th, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. 

Prayer. 

Meeting ended at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Jeanne Kay-Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


